
   

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Patient and Physician Choice Protection for Clinician 
Administered Drugs.  HB 2011 
The Oregon Society of Health-System Pharmacists (OSHP) Legal and Regulatory Affairs Committee 
(LRAC) HB 2011 to prevent the practice of “White Bagging” in Oregon. 

 
We want to prevent the process where PBM’s decide to use self-owned pharmacies to 
send physician-administered medication directly to clinics to force provider 
administration of their drug.  This practice bypasses the safety processes of the clinic 
institution by forcing them to prepare and use medication which they do not control.  
This is especially dangerous for the patient because it bypasses a pharmacist safety 
evaluation and supply chain integrity.  Sometimes the dose or drug will need to be 
changed on the day of therapy, wasting the drug that was “white-bagged”.  Forces the 
use of self-owned PBM pharmacies to retain excess profits.  
 

The healthcare professionals who interact and deliver the necessary, lifesaving treatments, not 
health insurers, should choose where they obtain drugs to ensure supply chain integrity, accurate 

medication dose, and to avoid delays of necessary and lifesaving treatments. 
 

Oregon Patient and Physician Choice Protection for 
Clinician Administered Drugs would: 
 

▪ Allow physicians who treat the patients to choose where they obtain the 
clinician-administered medications.  

▪ Offer patients the choice to choose where to be treated based on cost. 
▪ Reduce the risk of medication spoilage during delivery. 
▪ Minimize unnecessary additional patient visits due to supply chain errors. 
▪ Allows health care providers to adapt therapy based on the patient’s most 

recent labs. 
▪ Reduce medication waste. 
▪ Comply with FDA Drug Supply Chain Security Act  


